On February 14, 2006 the following information was requested by Dr. Sandra Richmond regarding IN1 Workers’ Compensation/RZ 135873.

Question:          Who is at fault...was there something wrong with the equipment?  She will never have an income producing job?

Response:        The white board was not properly attached to the wall--not defective, more improper installation. Now our safety techs check during their site inspections, when they are in classrooms.

Her doctor has put that she was permanently disabled in his report. I doubt she would accept this amount if she really was that disabled. However it is the life of workers compensation. Our risk to not settle would result in her legal counsel pushing the disability angle and result in higher ongoing payments from the district, eventually.
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